Attention City Clerk,

| am writing to you as a result of a visit we had from Port Colborne City Bylaw
enforcement on June 17th 2021 in regards to a complaint lodged against my tow truck being
parked on a residential street. According to the Highway Traffic Act, tow trucks are classified as
emergency vehicles. It is for this reason that | am requesting an exemption from the bylaw
against large motor vehicles.

This tow truck frequently responds to emergency services at international borders,
Niagara Regional Police emergency calls, and Port Colborne bylaw enforcement calls.
Because of the necessity for quick response times to emergencies, | am required to have this
tow truck parked at my home. It allows me to have exceptional response times to these
agencies, as well as to my non emergency customers.

I am hopeful that you will understand my position as a young, upstarting business owner
who is trying to make up for lost revenue during the COVID business depression. | have
enjoyed living in Port Colborne my entire life and am proud to call this my hometown. | sincerely
hope you will see my point of view and consider granting me an exemption to park my
emergency vehicle at 199 Christmas Street. The truck is always parked in a way that it doesnt

block the view of the stop sign, the flow of traffic, or the vision of motorists in and out of
driveways.

Sincerely,

Nicolas Desrosiers
WillGo Towing
289-219-1783



